March 10, 2005


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, March 10, 2005 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright-Chair




Don Irvine




Don Thorp 




Bruce Peckham




Liz Sciortino

OTHERS:
2 others 

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

SLUSSER AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING (CONTINUED)

Mr. Wright stated that this is a continuation of the Slusser Area Variance Public Hearing.

Mr. Ed Premo, Harter, Secrest, and Emery LLP, for John Slusser, 383 Pond Road Honeoye Falls, NY, came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 27.689 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 204.04-1-40.2, which is located in an RA-5 zone, for an area variance for the height of an accessory structure, an amateur radio tower, to be approximately 120 feet instead of the 30 feet allowed. 

Mr. Premo summarized the reason for the application.  Mr. Premo stated that Mr. Slusser yesterday submitted the additional information that was requested by the Board.  Mr. Premo stated that the information was submitted late because Mr. Slusser is recovering from a back strain. Mr. Premo stated that the information submitted included:  engineering plans, loading data, amateur radio operation, necessity of proposed tower height, discussion of alternatives, federal preemption issued by the FCC and some proposed mitigation.

Mr. Premo asked Mr. Slusser to come before the Board to review the information that was submitted.  Mr. Slusser summarized the information that was submitted.  A copy of the informational packet is in the file. Mr. Slusser stated that the Board asked what the date was that he applied for his amateur radio license.  Mr. Slusser stated that it is not the same as applying for a cell tower.  Mr. Slusser stated that he tried to explain, in the documentation that was submitted, how the license is granted and the frequency is based on the license.  Mr. Slusser stated that he holds the highest-class license.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Slusser if he has had the license to transmit on this frequency for 40 years.  Mr. Slusser stated that he has been a licensed amateur for 40 years and he has been able to use this frequency for about 25 years. 

Mr. Irvine asked if there is a range of frequencies that his license falls into. Mr. Slusser stated that he can use all of the frequencies but this is the one that interests him.  Mr. Irvine stated that the tower height is based on Mr. Slusser’s interest and not what the FCC is saying.  Mr. Slusser stated that that is correct. 

Mr. Slusser continued to review the information in the packet.  Mr. Slusser reviewed the technical reasons for the height of the antenna and the bandwidth.  Mr. Slusser stated that the antenna should be at 140 ft. but his is at 120 ft. A discussion followed regarding the height of the antenna, wavelength, and bandwidth.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Slusser if the pictures contained in the informational packet are pictures of the actual installation.  Mr. Slusser stated yes.  

Mr. Wright stated that he contacted Mary Louise Meisenzahl, Director of Emergency Preparedness, regarding amateur radio operators.  Mr. Wright stated that Ms. Meisenzahl replied to him in writing.  A copy of this letter is in the file.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Slusser if he is a registered volunteer with the office of Emergency Preparedness.  Mr. Slusser stated that he is not a volunteer.  Mr. Slusser stated that you need the facility to be an active member.  Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Slusser why in the 40 years he has never gotten to the level that he could participate in this.  Mr. Slusser stated that he has in the past in other jurisdictions but not here.  Mr. Slusser stated that this is a re-birth of an interest.

Mr. Slusser stated that he would put up an anti-climb guard.  Mr. Slusser stated that if he moves the tower would come down.  Mr. Slusser stated that he would not have a problem with planting pine trees for screening between the antenna and Pond Rd.

Mr. Wright stated that this is not very visible from Pond Road or looking north from Rt. 251.  Mr. Wright stated that it is visible, and the Board has received communication about this, looking east toward Mr. Slusser’s property from Stoney Ridge and looking west from W. Bloomfield Rd.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Slusser how he could screen the antenna from those properties.  Mr. Slusser stated that he looked at the antenna from W. Bloomfield and stated that you have to look to try to find it.  Mr. Slusser stated that he doesn’t know what could be done there. Mr. Slusser stated that he’s gone through Stoney Ridge and a lot of it is buried in trees.  Mr. Wright stated that there isn’t a tree canopy around the antenna looking east from Stoney Ridge and the tower part is not shielded.  A discussion followed regarding the tree canopy and the two locations where the tower is visible.

Mr. Wright asked if any of Mr. Slusser’s parcels on Pond Rd. are in an Agricultural District.  Mr. Slusser stated no, not that he is aware of. 

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Premo stated that the tower height is the minimum necessary to carry out Mr. Slusser’s amateur radio operations.  Mr. Premo stated that the mitigation suggestions could work.  Mr. Premo stated that the federal policy applies and this request is reasonable.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Slusser if he is willing to take the tower down if he sells the property. Mr. Premo stated that Mr. Slusser would be willing to remove it if the property is sold to someone who is not an amateur radio operator.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Slusser if he is going to mitigate the site to whatever degree he could with additional landscaping.  Mr. Slusser stated yes.

Mr. Wright asked the audience for comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright stated to Mr. Slusser that the Board would like to take time to review the information that was submitted to the Board.  Mr. Wright stated that because of the complexity of the filing he would like to use the next meeting as a working session to discuss the application.  

MOTION

Ms. Sciortino moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to close the public hearing at 7:55 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

COOK AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 8:00 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they have seen the property.  All Board members stated yes.

Phil Sinopoli, contractor, for Todd and Laura Cook, 142 Chamberlain Road, Honeoye Falls, NY came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 6.7 acres, bearing tax account no. 215.04-1-12.1, which is located in an RA-1 zone, to add on to an existing accessory structure, which will result in their exceeding the 1% of total area allowed for accessory structures.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook to review what is being proposed.  Mr. Cook reviewed what is being proposed.  Mr. Cook stated that he purchased the house in October.  Mr. Cook stated that they have two miniature ponies and they own three other larger ponies, which are off site in Marion.  Mr. Cook stated that they are proposing to add three more stalls and a tack room.  Mr. Cook stated that he would store equipment such as his tractor and other things that are conducive to owning and operating a property with horses.  

Mr. Wright asked for clarification of the location of the addition to the barn.  Mr. Cook reviewed the plan.  Mr. Sinopoli explained the dimensions and proposed plan.  Mr. Wright asked if the space underneath the overhang is included in the total square footage that was submitted to the Board.  Mr. Sinopoli stated yes. A discussion followed regarding the layout and the rendering of the barn. 

Mr. Wright stated that with 6 acres the maximum number of horses is five.

Ms. Sciortino offered some suggestions regarding the drainage tiles.  A discussion followed.

Mr. Irvine asked if the addition would match the existing roof and siding.  Mr. Cook stated yes.  

Mr. Irvine asked if there would be exterior lights.  Mr. Cook stated yes.  Mr. Wright stated that Mendon has a dark sky ordinance and that the lighting would have to be dark sky compliant. Mr. Sinopoli stated that it would be downward lighting. Mr. Wright asked the applicant to talk to Tom Voorhees regarding the lighting.

Mr. Thorp reviewed the square footage of the existing structures and the proposed addition.  Mr. Thorp stated that they are .02 over what is allowed.  Mr. Wright stated that this is a very small variance.

Mr. Wright asked if the accessory structure is going to be removed.  Mr. Cook stated yes.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook if the benefit that he needs to achieve could be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Cook stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Cook stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Cook stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Cook stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created. Mr. Cook stated yes.  

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked for comments from the public.

Mr. and Mrs. Chantra, 110 Chamberlain Rd., stated that they would like to look at the plans.  Mr. and Mrs. Chantra reviewed the plans and drainage from the site.  Mr. Sinopoli reviewed the drainage and showed that it was going away from the Chantras property.  The Chantras were not opposed to the plan.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to close the public hearing at 8:20 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

Mr. Sinopoli asked the Board if they could get approval tonight.  Mr. Wright explained the process and stated that the determination would be made at the next meeting. 

 

ANDOLINO AREA VARIANCE DETERMINATION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, that the application for an area variance requested by Charles Andolino, 14 Mill Road, Mendon, New York, tax account no. 216.07-1-11, in a CB zone, be granted to permit the construction of an addition on to an existing non-conforming structure with a setback of less than the 20 feet required by code, based on the following Findings of Fact, and Conclusions of Law.

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. Mr. Andolino stated that he wants to add a two-story addition to his existing home.

2. Property is located in a Community Business Zone.

3. The addition would put the structure approximately one foot closer to the property line.

4. Mr. Andolino’s request includes a patio.

5. Mr. Andolino stated that he does not want the project to look like an addition and will explore siding options so this can be achieved.

6. No one came forward to comment on this application.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1.
The objective of the applicant cannot be achieved by any other means without a variance request.

2. Granting of the variance will not result in an undesirable change in the neighborhood.

3. The request is not substantial.

4. Granting of the variance will not produce adverse physical or environmental effects.

5. The difficulty is self-created.

6. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye.

HARVEY-SHARP AREA VARIANCE DETERMINATION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, that the area variance, requested by Lee Harvey and Melissa Sharp, and signed by Shirley Sharp, 851 Cheese Factory Rd., Honeoye Falls, bearing Tax Account No. 223-1-1-27.1 and located in an RA-1 Zone, to create an easterly property line, with a distance from an existing pond not to be less than 25 feet instead of the 100 feet required by Code, be approved based on the following Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law:

Findings of Fact

1. Mr. Harter, appearing on behalf of the Sharps, explained that the Sharps wished to transfer 10 acres of their existing lot to their daughter and son-in-law. 

2. The new easterly lot line would be no less than 25 feet from the existing pond instead of the 100 feet required by Code.

3. Mr. Harter presented maps showing the proposed location of the new lot line. He then explained why their proposal, which would require a variance, was the most reasonable and practical approach to achieving the desired results. 

4. This variance request relates only to the question of the establishment of an easterly lot line with a proximity of no less than 25 feet from any boundary of the existing pond.

5. It was noted that the proposed lotline on the north side of the pond might need to be adjusted to meet code.

6. No one came forward to comment on this application.

Conclusions of Law

1. The benefit, desired by the Sharps, cannot be reasonably achieved by any other means.

2. The granting of this variance will not create an undesirable change in the character of the neighborhood.

3. The variance requested is substantial.

4. The granting of this variance will have no adverse physical of environmental impact.

5. Any difficulty is self-created.

6. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

7. The area, under consideration, is not within 500 feet of a farm or agricultural district.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Irvine-nay

MINUTES

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to approve the minutes, as written, of the February 23, 2005 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine –aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

DISCUSSION

The Board discussed the Slusser Area Variance request.  The Board will review information and have a working session at their next meeting.

The Board discussed the procedures/process for applications that are before both the Planning Board and Zoning Board.

Ms. Sciortino stated that she would write the Cook Determination.

The Board discussed future agenda items. 

MOTION

 Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 pm

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine –aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Mattaro-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye


Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.
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